Policy, Planning, and Budget Council Meeting Minutes
College of Science and Engineering
07 November 2019
Present: John Gilbertson (chair), Andy Klein, Pete Stelling, Takele Seda, Arpad Benyi, Thanh Le, Dietmar Schwartz, David Rider, Brad Johnson (Dean of CSE)
Guests: Bob Mitchell (representing the Graduate School)

Absent: Jim Hearne, Jackie Caplan-Auerbach (Associate Dean of CSE)

Bob Mitchell described new changes in governance structure to the Graduate School.  In short, the Graduate Council will transition into a Graduate Faculty Governance Council (GFGC).  Mitchell described the structure of subcommittees, and how appointments to those committees will work.  He encouraged members of the Council to submit comments during the 30-day comment period.
DAC Update from Brad Johnson: most discussion was on changes to the DCA policy and procedure.  Specifically, Johnson highlighted the fact that DCA candidates need to apply for jobs before they are posted.  Johnson also talked about a new policy wherein positions held by retiring faculty will be swept back to the Provost’s office, and not necessarily re-allocated to the same department.  Also, Johnson reported that two MRI proposals from CSE were selected, as they were the only proposals from WWU.

Tonya Alexander and Brad Johnson reviewed CSE’s budget.  Key highlights: 
· Operating funds are about $0.4M short, structural deficit of $3.25M.  Structural deficit has arisen due to the fact that the recession caused university to increase use of NTT faculty (intending for it to be a one-time event) without a commensurate increase in the “pool funds”.  Process to repair this deficit will take significant time.
· There are 17 TT searches in CSE this year, which is the largest ever.  
· We’re now managing a negative balance in CSE’s self-sustaining account since these funds have been swept by the Provost’s Office.  
Minutes from the 10/24/2019 meeting were approved.
Minutes submitted by Andy Klein.
